
 

 

Provider Enrollment Update 

 
Changes to APEP Coming in March 2025 

 
February 25, 2025 
 
Starting on March 16, 2025, the field labeled as “Telemedicine”, found in the Add 
Locations step, will be changed to “In Person/Telehealth”. The previous response 
options of Y/N will be replaced by a drop down with the following options: 
 

• In Person Only 
• Both In Person and Telehealth 
• Telehealth Only. 

 
All providers completing new applications and revalidations will be required to complete 
this mandatory field. 
 
Current Providers: 

• No action is needed at this time. Existing values of “Y” will be converted to “Both 
In Person and Telehealth”. Existing values of “N” will be converted to “In Person 
Only”. 

• Providers are encouraged to log into APEP and verify that all of their information 
is correct in order to be ready for the Online Provider Directory coming July 1, 
2025. 

 
This change is in accordance with amendments to 42 USC 1396a. 
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